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Corrales International School

School Advisory Committee

Wednesday, January 11, 2017
Draft Meeting Minutes
A. Meeting called to order at 5:00pm
B. Roll Call

Present were Brent Gordon (K), Monica Carrick (3rd), Susan Murphy (4th), Linda Kehoe (5th), Megan Walsh (6th), Tara Armijo-Prewitt (7th), Naketta Wiley (7th), Mark Tolley (Head of School), Ana Perea (PYP) and Sheley Wimmer (MYP)
Also present was Sarah Chancey. 
Absent were Nicole Montague, Kim Romero, Linda Klas, and Robin Yoder (arrived late at 5:38pm)

C. Action Proposed--Adoption of agenda for January 2017 meeting

Monica Carrick moved to approve the agenda as presented. Naketta Wiley seconded. There was no opposition. Action approved.

D. Action Proposed--Adoption of meeting minutes from December 2016
Brent Gordon moved to adopt the meeting minutes as presented. Monica Carrick seconded. There was no opposition. Action approved.

E. Public Comment: No public comment was offered.
F. SAC Member Comment: Monica Carrick reported that some bad language is being used by the older students and overheard by the PYP students.  Tara Armijo-Prewitt noted that PYP students have reported too much PDA from the older students as well.  Mark Tolley noted that he would speak with the MYP students to reiterate the importance of respect.
G. Director’s Report
Mark Tolley, Head of School, reported that two more state mandated tests will be required by the state.  Mark Tolley noted that the CIS lottery will be held next month and CIS is currently offering tours to prospective families.

Mark Tolley noted that he would like the SAC members to learn more about our IB program and what makes CIS different from other schools, and noted that this group as well as the community at large will be tapped to visit legislators in the future.

H. Discussion/Action Item:  IB Presentation by Ana Perea and Sheley Wimmer
Ana Perea presented how the PYP works and Sheley Wimmer discussed our STEAM program at CIS (PLTW-Project Lead the Way). See attached powerpoint.
Mark Tolley noted that IB is a framework for teaching, not a curriculum and that our teachers create engaging inquiry based curriculum that aligns with IB and the Common Core standards to produce an engaging and unique education at CIS.
Mark Tolley further noted that he is encouraging the administration at Sandia High School to view our MYP students as fantastic candidates for their IB Diploma program.

I. Discussion/Action Item:  Next meeting should include a vote on Sarah Chancey for 2nd grade representative and a continued discussion of the role of the SAC. 
J. Other Business

No other business was discussed.
K. Adjournment

The meeting was adjourned at 5:43 pm.

The next meeting of the School Advisory Council will be on February 1, 2017 at 5:00 pm and

will take place in the Library at Corrales International School.
